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they also acknowledge its limitations.  

First, the administration and bureaucratic 

process for H-2B is considered an important 

program limitation.  Superintendents 

would prefer a program more streamlined 

and easy to use.  Second, there are limits on 

how many new H-2B workers can enter the 

country annually. For 2008, the number 

of new workers is capped at 66,000, so 

low that not all superintendents and other 

eligible employers who want H-2B workers 

at the present time can hire them.  This 

greatly limits the opportunity to hire legally 

authorized Hispanic immigrants.  Concern 

over the H-2B cap is evident from Figure 9.  

More than 80% of the survey respondents 

indicated that increasing the number of 

H-2B workers was either important, quite 

important or very important.

 The H-2B program appears to be 

a double edged sword for golf course 

superintendents.  On one hand, it is an 

effective way to attract a legally authorized 

immigrant workforce.  On the other hand, 

it is considered expensive, cumbersome 

and limited by the cap in workers allowed 

into the program.  The answers to the open 

ended questions sometimes made reference 

to a generic guest worker program or a 

program that will provide work visas.  This 

suggests that some survey respondents 

may be looking for an easier more effi cient 

alternative to the H-2B program.

 Overwhelmingly, participants in 

the survey wanted to see changes in 

immigration policy.  When asked how 

important they feel immigration reform 

was to the golf course management 

industry, more than 90% answered that the 

issue was either important, quite important 

or very important.  More than 75% said 

that a path to citizenship or legal status was 

important.  

Conclusion
 The golf course superintendents 

surveyed all employ Hispanic workers.  

This was intentional in order to gather 

information from those most likely to be 

directly impacted by future immigration 

policy discussions.  Survey participants 

recognized the diffi culties with unauthorized 

workers and clearly would like to see 

legislative solutions to the challenges 

created by their presence in the labor pool.  

The challenge ahead for the industry will 

be to determine how to most effectively 

infl uence the political process to achieve 

immigration reform and to advocate for 

improvements in the H-2B program.

Thomas R. Maloney and 

Nelson L. Bills

A 2009 Fundraiser Tournaments
Thank You

N YSTA would like to recognize the 

following associations, clubs and 

superintendents for hosting these 

2009 fundraiser tournaments to benefi t the 

turfgrass industry.  

 Thank you for your support!

 Finger Lakes AGCS Scholarship/
Research Golf Tournament, Peter George, 

Ravenwood Golf Club

 Central New York GCSA Poa 
Annual Golf Tournament, Jody Merchant, 

Pompey Club

 Adirondack GCSA Poa Annual 
Golf Tournament, Cal Lewis and Joe 

DeForest, Lake Placid Resort Golf Club

 Northeastern GCSA Poa Annual 
Golf Tournament, Richard Smathers, 

Mohawk Golf Club

 Metropolitan GCSA Poa Annual 
Golf Tournament, John Carlone, CGCS, 

Meadow Brook Club

 Sullivan County Challenge/Steve 
Smith Memorial Tournament, Mike 

McNamara, Grossinger Golf and Country 

Club
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